
 
A special meeting of Newbury Township Trustees was called to order at 7:00 p.m., June 24, 
2021, with Bill Skomrock in attendance at the town hall, and Glen Quigley attending via 
conference call. Mr. Tropf was absent. 
 
 
Mr. Skomrock opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 
Mr. Skomrock read aloud a press release prepared by the Newbury Task Force to be published in 
June 30, 2021 edition of the Geauga Maple Leaf newspaper  
 
Press release will indicate that the trustees had submitted a proposal to acquire the 
approximately 39 acres of the former Newbury School buildings from the West Geauga Board of 
Education. Also included in the press release are instructions on how to attend the Task Force 
meetings via Zoom. 
 
Glen Quigley made a motion to send the proposed press release to the Maple Leaf for 
publication.  Mr. Skomrock seconded the motion. 
Voice vote: Two ayes. One absent.  Motion passed. 
 
 
 
Motion to adjourn was made at 7:07 pm by Mr. Quigley and seconded by Mr. Skomrock. 
Meeting adjourned with a unanimous affirmative vote. 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________  __________________________________      

William Skomrock, Jr. - Chairman  Glen Quigley - Vice Chairman 
 
 
__________________________________  ___________________________________ 
 Greg Tropf – Trustee    Beverly Sustar – Fiscal Officer 
 
 
 
 
 


